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Shire of Woodanilling

SHIRE NOTES

Welcome to you all after the festive season.  The Shire is looking forward to
the 2023 year with many aspects of community engagement on our minds.  

We welcome Mike Hudson, Executive Manager Infrastructure who comes
to us with 10 years experience in Local Government with considerable
infrastructure knowledge and dealing with heavy use of harvest roads,
bridges, culverts and general maintenance programs.

The Shire is excited to commence Community Sessions to help identify the
strategic long term visions for the Shire.  We will be shortly having our
Annual Electors Meeting to adopt the Annual Report….. so please watch this
space, as my fellow Councillors and I enjoy the positive feedback we
received at the previous meeting.

Roads, Roads, Roads are a significant area for the Shire and with Kellie &
Mike, the preparations for the 2023/2024 roads program will start shortly.

The Railway Precinct will finally be in completed by the end of June 2023,
something that we are all looking forward too.

I want to wish all the residents the best for the 2023 year and look forward
to sharing some new and exciting times ahead.

WORDS FROM THE SHIRE PRESIDENT 

Shire President
Cr Stephen Jefferies 



2023 AUSTRALIA DAY BREAKFAST 
The 2023 Australia Day Breakfast was another successful community event, with
attendance of 140 people of all ages. The breakfast that was prepared and served by
the Shire of Woodanilling Council went down a treat.
Council would like to take this opportunity to thank our recipients of the Australia
Day Awards and acknowledge the volunteers that worked in the kitchen, on the
barbeques and helped with the set up of the day.



Award Winners

Active Citizen of the Year Award (Over 25) – Penelope Shackley
Community Sports Star of the Year (Over 25) – Graham Treloar 
Community Long Service Award– Dale Douglas
Community group or Event– Woodanilling Primary School - 120 Year Celebration
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2023 COUNCIL MEETING DATES 
Woodanilling Shire wishes to advise the following dates for the 2023 Ordinary Meetings of Council

starting at 4pm to be held at the Council Chambers 3316 Robinson Road Woodanilling. Two
meetings will be held within the district. These dates are to be confirmed.

January 2023 – No meeting to be held. 
21 February 2023

21 March 2023
18 April 2023
23 May 2023
20 June 2023
18 July 2023

22 August 2023
19 September 2023

24 October 2023
21 November 2023
19 December 2023

The Shire Mike Hudson to the position of Executive Manager Infrastructure.  Mike started
at the Shire beginning of February and also attended the Australia Day event. Mike has
been in Engineering for 43 years and in those 43 years he has had 20 years experience with
Main Roads working on roads and bridges, 13 years in Private Industry and 10 years in Local
Government in an Executive role. He has managed the Fascine Foreshore project in
Canarvon, Memorial Park redevelopment in Pingelly, numerous bridges and underpasses,
highway and freeway construction, foreshore protection freeway among many other
projects. 

CEO Kellie Bartley says ‘I'm excited to be working alongside Mike with Sue, along with
Elected Members on the future of Woodanilling. I am looking forward to finalising
historical works and the new management team is looking forward to future opportunities
to enhance and grow the community, road network, along with lobbing to benefit our
community. Welcome Mike to the team!’
Mike will oversee the management of the Shire’s Infrastructure & 
Development Services in accordance with statutory requirements 
and Council policy. A key focus of this position is project management 
and the local roads civil construction and maintenance program.

NEW EXECUTIVE MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE
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PLAN AHEAD: STAY CONNECTED IN A DISASTER

While telecommunications providers prepare for natural disasters, no form of
communications technology is 100%resilient in an emergency or natural disaster.
The infrastructure that makes our communications work such as mobile phone
towers/ base station can be directly damaged or experience interrupted power
supply during a natural disaster. 
This can happen quickly and without power, your home phone, internet modem,
laptop or mobile phone may not work.
Think about how you will communicate if your mobile, landline and internet
services are not available.
To help you prepare for an unexpected outage follow these steps:•Include a
portable radio with a spare set of batteries in your emergency kit so you can stay
up to date with emergency information.
Keep your mobile charged and have a backup power source, like a battery pack.
Have a paper copy of contact details for your family and friends, so if you get
access to a phone (such as a pay phone), you can call them.
Have some cash on hand, as EFTPOS or ATMs may not be working if there is a
natural disaster.
If you get caught in a natural disaster and telecommunications services are not
available, you can monitor your local and commercial radio and television stations,
as well as local emergency service websites and social feeds for up-to-date
warnings and information.
Prepare an emergency plan and communicate with loved ones about your plans
before you have to act on them.
Follow advice from emergency services personnel on the ground and Emergency
Alert phone messages if received from them.
The system depends on telecommunications networks.
If these are unavailable in a disaster, you may not get a warning.
If you’re concerned for your safety, don’t wait to be told to evacuate –prepare and
leave early.
Do your part to stay safe and stay connected until you’re back online. Having a
plan in place keeps you and your loved ones safe, informed and connected.
For more information about how to prepare for a telecommunications outage,
visitwww.infrastructure.gov.au/STAND.
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Community Christmas Tree

On Friday 16th December, we held one of our favourite events for the year - the annual Christmas
Tree Party in the Park. The tree was once again well attended and we hope everyone had a great
time, especially the kids as they are one of the main reasons we hold it every year. 

A big thank you goes out to the CWA ladies for once again providing their yummy Sausage Sizzle
and also to Woodanilling Playgroup for the lolly bags as they were and are always a hit with the
kids. Thank you also to Lisa's Crafty Life for your beautiful face painting. The kids & adults
absolutely loved it!  Special mention to the Shire of Woodanilling for your assistance in the event.
We were able to upgrade Santa's wig, beard and glasses, put some lights up on the gazebo to
create a festive feel and also purchase some new decorations for the Woodanilling Primary School
children to decorate the lovely  tree that was provided. We also can't forget to thank our Santa
and Santa's driver, without you, we wouldn't have an event! 

Well done to all the P&C members who stepped up to make this event happen with organizing,
donations, the tree, time, helpers and numerous other little things that helped the afternoon run
smoothly. A lot goes into making this event work and we couldn't do it without the support of our
members and broader community. 

We hope everyone enjoyed their Christmas and we wish everyone a safe and happy 2023.
Don't forget to keep an eye out in the Wongi, school Newsletter & our Facebook page for mentions
of our events & fundraisers throughout the year. 

Woodanilling Primary School P&C Association 





Woodanilling PS currently have 2 positions being advertised.
Both the MCS and Early Childhood Teacher adverts are live
on Jobs WA. If you know anyone who'd be suitable for the
roles, please encourage them to visit the Jobs WA website and
apply. 
MCS position closes 9th February, and Early Childhood
Teacher position closes 17th February.

WOODANILLING JOB OPPORTUNITIES 



WOODANILLING COMMUNITY CHURCH



SHORT MAT BOWLS

CWA NEWS

Church Service 10am every Sunday.



Come and give praise to God and feel the holy Spirit uplift your soul and take away your
fears.



There is movement happening in this church.



We invite you to come and be part of it.



More info. Contact Marion Taylor 0422337857

Women of Woody , we need you to grow our community network! The CWA is
not just in the business of catering, but to help women, young and old in
Woody. We need your support, either in person or social networking may be
the answer! There are women enduring terrible hardships all over the world
and in our very own W.A. and we can help. Send in your ideas and/or come to
our monthly meetings at the cottage next to the Town Hall. The first meeting is
on Monday February 20th at 10 a.m. Once again, if you can't make it to a
meeting but want to be a part of a group of women helping women, and you
have fundraising ideas then call me on 0439922311 - Pauline Edgcumbe
(secretary) 

Carpet Bowls has begun again for 2023. Come along and have some fun - we're
not professionals!  Monday evenings at 6.30 during summer at the Woody
Recreation Centre, $3 pays for our tea, biscuits and the hire of the centre
Contact Rod Marshall on 0437014941

WR Hockey Club
WRHC AGM Friday 10th February 7pm at the Woody sports

pavilion. Followed by a general meeting to discuss the upcoming
season. 



JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Did you know that we have 4 JP’s in Woodanilling? Well we have

and they are:



Ray Baxter - 9823 1546
Russel Thomson- 0419 950 217
Peter Bartholomeusz- 0447 771 511
Stephen Jefferies- 9823 1508

WHEN YOU ARE SUPPORTING A SMALL BUSINESS YOU ARE
SUPPORTING A DREAM

SUPPORT OUR LOCAL WOODANILLING BUSINESS 

THE WOODANILLING GENERAL STORE 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 7.30am to 3pm

Wednesday 7.30am to 12.00pm

Woody Tavern, part of the
Bottlemart family. Offering
weekly specials at very
competitive pricing, with a
great range of premix spirits
and a great range of local wines
and imports. 
This Months Special - Blocks of
emu export $58.00

In 2023 the Woodanilling Tavern is making
changes. The kitchen will only open on nights
with prior bookings received. Group bookings
will not be served unless booked prior to the
day of the arrival. This is to keep cost down and
to ensure we have staff on  to serve you.  We
appreciate your custom but due to heath and
staff issues we are forced to do this  
Thursday & Friday– 4pm to late 
Saturday & Sunday– 12pm to late
9823 1508 or 0427 479 423.



2nd Kelvin Crosby 11th Polly Prest 24th Mervyn Hislop

3rd Brennan Doak 11th Robert Murray 26th Dale Douglas

3rd Pat Hambly 13th Leigh Brown 28th Samuel Wilhelm

5th Ellen Trimming 15th Ben Patterson 28th Trevor Smith

6th Phil Crossley 17th Alec Castle 28th Keith Schurmann

8th Jodie Baxter 17th Roger Nicholls 29th Jeff Garstone

9th Lola Carter 21st Ulla Crossley

9th Lachlan Morrell 23rd Morgan Doak

21st Feb Ordinary Council Meeting 4pm
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Member for Roe takes on deputy role 

The local Member for Roe Mr Peter Rundle MLA has been elected as Deputy Leader of The Nationals 
WA in a leadership reshuffle which also saw Mr Shane Love MLA elected as the new Leader of the 
Party.  Subsequently, as the newly appointed Deputy Opposition Leader Peter Rundle said he was honoured 
to be elected and looked forward to working in the Leadership team, heading into 2025. 
“I would like to thank my family for their understanding and patience during this time and thank my 
colleagues for their unwavering support,” Mr Rundle said.  “With Shane Love stepping into the leadership role, I
have great confidence that The Nationals WA will continue to serve the people of WA to the highest level, 
a precedent set by the previous Leader 
Mia Davies. 

“I’d like to acknowledge our outgoing Leader Mia Davies for the fantastic job she has done and the legacy that she

created. “We will continue to advocate for regional WA in both the Parliament and in our electorates as well 
as being the voice for all West Australians in holding the McGowan Labor Government to account.” 
Mr Rundle said he was excited about the new opportunities within his role as Deputy Leader but 
that his electorate of Roe will remain a priority. 
“I want to reassure my constituents in Roe that I will continue to be their representative in 
Parliament on all matters involving our electorate. I will also retain all three portfolios as Shadow 
Minister for Education and Training, Sport and Recreation and Racing and Gaming.” 

Mr Rundle said he was looking forward to working with Mr Love to provide a strong voice for all 
regional West Australians. 
As the new Leader of the Opposition, Shane Love said the cost-of-living, housing shortages, a broken 
health system, out-of-control youth crime, and lack of police and teachers will remain front and 
centre for the State Opposition. 

“As I step into the leadership role, I know we have a significant task ahead to return balance to the Parliament, and

most importantly, to provide a strong voice for all regional West Australians,” Mr 
Love said. 
“I have great confidence in our team to continue bringing a common-sense and pragmatic approach 

to policy, legislation and the Parliament.” 

The Nationals WA Leadership team: 

- Shane Love MLA, Leader of the Opposition 

- Peter Rundle MLA, Deputy Leader of the Opposition 

- Hon Colin de Grussa MLC, Leader of The Nationals WA in the Legislative Council 

- Merome Beard MLA, Opposition Whip 

Media contact: 0457 619 524 





FOR  ALL  YOUR MECHANICAL
REPAIRS AND  SERVICING CALL  
YOUR  LOCAL MECHANIC  BOB 
 HYNDMAN  PH:  0438 441 390

Woodanilling Spreading 
Service

Spreading service for Woodanilling &
surrounding areas.

Load Cells & GPS, Loader Lime, Super,
Urea. Pick up from CSBP Wagin 

available.

Phone : Tim Brown
0418 470 920 or  98231 115

timothy.brown@bigpond.com





Advertising Rates 2022/2023
The below rates are for an A4 page size and in black & white (per

month)
Full page   $66.00
Half page   $33.00
1/4 page   $16.50

Business Card  $8.25  
If you would like to advertise your business in the Wongi, please email

woody.wongi2020@gmail .com

Ciara Whitmore
3316 Robinson Rd

WOODANILLING WA 6316
Phone: 9823 1506

NEW IDEAS ENCOURAGED!!
We would love to see new suggestions and ideas for the Wongi.

By chance do you know someone with upcoming births, marriages, milestones,
new locals to have their birthdays added or ad put into the Wongi. Any

comments in passing, interesting activities happening in Woody?
Email- woody.wongi2020@gmail.com or alternatively send an email to

admin@woodanilling.wa.gov.au  with your comments, suggestions and updates

NEXT WONGI  -  03 March 2023 Deadline 
for Articles -  20th February 2023 

    WONGI  CONTRIBUTORS
All contributions are to be sent to the new Wongi  email or to the volunteers listed

below; or may be left at the Woodanilling Store in a box provided or handed into the
Shire office.   Any queries, comments or complaints are to be directed to the Wongi

Volunteer.

DISCLAIMER
Due to the Trade Practices Act 1974, this publication accepts no responsibility for

the accuracy or reliability of the contributors or advertisers.  The publisher reserves
the right to refuse matter considered unsuitable.  

The opinions expressed are not necessarily those of the Shire of Woodanilling or the
Wongi volunteers.


